

BANGLADESHI-AMERICAN FRIENDSHIP SOCIETY IN NORTH AMERICA

July 12, 2022

Kenneth Gibbs
The Honourable President
Maimonides Hospital
4802 10th Avenunue
Brooklyn, New York 11219

Dear President Kenneth Gibbs,

On behalf of the Bangladeshi-American Friendship Society in North America, we would like to put on record our sincere gratitude and thanks for your wonderful efforts for our community. With your leadership, ties between the hospital and our community are strengthening day by day. Your kind participation in our last Ramadan feast with the religious leaders of our community was very much appreciated and it was a great success. To date, we have been getting positive feedback from our community members. As always, our community will be in your support as well as for the hospital. We also put on record that patients at your hospital are very happy with the service and told our religious leaders and community leaders their satisfaction with the quality of service and cooperation.

We wish your support for our community will continue and strengthen our mutual cooperation and bilateral ties for the betterment of our community and the hospital. Please feel free to reach out to us anytime. We will be there for you.

Thank you very much and God bless you.

Sincerely,

Kazi Shakawat Hossain Azam

President of Bangladeshi-American Friendship Society in North America

Kaziazam40@yahoo.com